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Dear Parents, 
 
Can one ever say enough about the value of education?  Judaism has always taught and stressed 
the importance of study. 
 
Through our Hebrew School we will try to instill within our youngsters a love for Judaism, the 
Torah and the Jewish people, a thirst for more knowledge, a feeling for their rich heritage, a 
sense of ability and a positive picture of themselves as Jews  
 
Recent studies, conducted in the U.S.A. and Great Britain on why some schools succeed, have 
shown that high expectations on the part of the teachers and administration are critical. 
 
You may know the story of the elementary teacher who went to the school office to check on the 
new students the day before school opened.  Next to each child's name was the child's IQ.  As 
she looked, she was stunned.  The numbers ranged from 125 to over 150.  It was the finest class 
she had ever had.  So, all through the year she tried to do justice to these bright children by 
organizing enrichment programs, in-depth studies, speakers, trips and more.  The children 
responded by making tremendous strides in all their subjects.  It was only near the end of the 
school year that she learned that the numbers she had seen were not their IQ's but their locker 
numbers! 
 
I look forward to a year of working together with you to educate our children, sharing with them 
and with you our deep love and respect for Judaism. 
 
In order to successfully implement our goals, a home-school partnership is imperative and to 
achieve our noble aims we earnestly seek genuine co-operation and active participation.  The old 
saying, that children learn what they live, is particularly true with regard to Jewish education. 
 
The few hours that we have your children in our school can only give them an outline of their 
Jewish Heritage - the rest is up to you. 
 
With wishes for a happy and healthy Summer. 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Mrs. Leah Potash 
Director, Chabad Hebrew School 
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Introduction 
 
This booklet is designed to encourage your input and participation in our program by sharing 
with you our goals, and the steps we plan to take to meet them. 
 
Our Hebrew School is part of Chabad of Noe Valley and thus utilizes some of the very positive 
points of the Chabad ideology in educating your child.  A fresh and positive approach and lots of 
enthusiasm is the hallmark of Chabad and will be prevalent in our school. 
 
The goal of the Chabad Hebrew School is to deepen Jewish experience and knowledge so as to 
strengthen our children's understanding of G-d's works and wonders, their identification with the 
Jewish People, their involvement in the synagogue, their participation in Jewish life and their 
determination to live as Jews. 
 
Our Hebrew School is dedicated to providing a Jewish education, which will enable our children 
to secure the knowledge and understanding to permit them to be Jews who are proud of their 
Jewish identity. 
 
So much of what we do depends on you.  Please view this booklet as an ongoing invitation to 
pursue actively the goals we share, at home and within your congregational setting. 
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School Calendar 
 
A school year calendar listing dates on which there will be no Hebrew School classes has been 
inserted into this booklet.  Please remove it and place it somewhere you can easily refer to it 
during the year. 
 
Confidential Information 
 
It is of great importance for the teacher to have any information, which can provide for the 
optimum learning situation.  Information of a physical, social and psychological nature can aid a 
teacher in planning instruction for each child.  Without this knowledge, teachers are handicapped 
and may be unable to provide the kind of support needed. 
 
Such information should be transmitted either in writing to, or by a private conference with, the 
teacher.  
 
Parent/School Communication 
 
Communication between parents and school is very important to insure that Hebrew School be a 
meaningful and pleasant experience for your child. 
 
Please note that some of our school notices will be sent home with your child.  Please check 
his/her school bag for these notices, and call us if you have any concerns regarding your child's 
performance and/or progress. 
 
 
General Concerns 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding your child's class, we expect that you will 
contact your child’s teacher. 
 
 
Behavioral Expectations 
 
At Chabad Hebrew School we strive to create an atmosphere that reflects our lofty Jewish 
values.  We take pride in our student body that understands that respect for teachers, respect for 
each other and each other's property, and respect for ourselves are essential for a successful 
learning environment. 
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We expect: 
 
1. Every student to treat fellow students and staff members with courtesy. 
2. That classroom directions be followed promptly and quietly. 
3. Books and materials handed out to be handled with care and kept neatly organized. 
4. Proper decorum to be maintained in the classroom. 
5. Each student to cooperate at all times. 
6. Homework and assignments to be completed, signed and submitted when due. 
7. During school functions all rules and regulations for student behavior to be complied 

with. 
8. Students to avoid loud, abusive or demeaning language. 
9. All students to come to school prepared with folders, books, pen, notebook and 

homework. 
10. All students to act responsibly and with caution e.g. no running or jumping in the center 

or classroom, exercising care in the parking lot. 
 
Parent’s Responsibilities 
 
Parents have the responsibility to: 
 
1. Bring and pick up the children on time 
2. Contact their teacher regarding a classroom concern 
3. Be supportive and positive of Hebrew School programming 
4. Take an active part in the child's Jewish Education 
5. Attend parent meetings and conferences. 
7. Never drop off and leave children unless certain their teacher is present. 
8. Make certain children come to school prepared. 
9. Regularly check children’s homework book and school bags for important notices, 

missing supplies and neatness. 
 
Hebrew School Responsibilities 
 
You should expect the School to fulfill the following: 
 
1. Provide a positive and warm environment for your child. 
2. Give your child a viable knowledge of Hebrew, Jewish Holidays, History, Customs and 

Traditions, Torah, Israel and Jewish Heroes and Heroines. 
3. Keep you informed of your child's progress and class activities. 
4. Provide your child with a certified, knowledgeable teacher who is dedicated and 

concerned about your child's Jewish Education. 
5. To provide your family with opportunities to learn experience and enjoy our Jewish 

Heritage 
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Supplies 
 
All textbooks and workbooks will be supplied by the school at the beginning of the school year.  
All books are to be treated with care and respect.  Textbooks are to be returned at the end of the 
school year in good condition.   
 
Tzedakah 
 
Tzedakah (charity) is a concept, which is basic to Judaism.  Our school attempts to develop a 
commitment among our students to share with others less fortunate than themselves by donating 
a few pennies a day to charity.  Parents are asked to provide young children with a coin for 
Tzedakah.  Older children should give Tzedakah from their allowance money. 
 
Mitzvah Note 
 
For the younger children teachers may ask to send in a Mitzvah note.  This is a note that tells 
something special that the child has done.  Children really look forward to hearing what their 
parents have to say.  So please be sure to send one if it's requested. 
 
Homework 
 
Students are encouraged to practice their reading at home.  Parents should listen to their child's 
songs, stories and Hebrew reading, as this will reinforce your involvement in your child’s Jewish 
education. 
It goes without saying children should practice reading on a regular basis from texts or other 
material used in class.  Homework will only consist of review, reinforcement or completion of 
classroom assignments.  Exceptions will be with assigned projects.  Your positive reinforcement 
will be of great assistance in making the homework experience a positive one.  Students are 
expected to complete all homework assignments accurately and promptly.  
 
Attendance 
 
Regular attendance is crucial in accomplishing the goals of our educational program.  There is 
direct correlation between attendance and achievement, interest and attitude.  Furthermore, 
coming late and leaving early disrupts the entire class and disrupts your child's classroom 
routine.  Your support of our attendance policy will be greatly appreciated. 
 
Student Absence 
 
Students are responsible for the material covered in class which can be obtained from a friend. 
In case of a student's absence for any length of time due to illness or vacation, the teacher should 
be notified and arrangements should be made for obtaining the material covered in class as well 
as class homework. 
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Illness 
 
Please notify us in case of contagious disease so that we may notify the parents of other children 
in the class to be aware of the symptoms.  Please let us also know if there are any changes in 
your child's health during the year e.g. vision, hearing etc.  This will help us understand and cater 
to his/her needs. 
 
First Aid 
 
The teacher will see to minor injuries.  Should something more serious occur, G-d forbid, the 
parents will be contacted immediately.  Should the parents be unavailable, the child will be taken 
to the nearest hospital. 
 
Parent Absence 
 
If, for any reason, parents will be away from home for any length of time, please advise the 
school.  This is especially important if the absence is due to special conditions, such as 
hospitalization, which may be upsetting to the child.  When teachers are aware of such 
conditions, they often can be of great help in alleviating the child's distress. 
 
School Records 
 
Parents should notify the school promptly, in writing, of any change in address, telephone 
number, as well as any change regarding emergency situations.  Promptness and accuracy are 
necessary to keep records up to date and to communicate with the home when necessary. 
 
 
Refund Policy 
 
Registration fees are non-refundable.  Should you decide to withdraw your child from Hebrew 
School, your refund will be pro-rated up to April 1, After that date no refund will be allowed for 
school tuition. 
 
There are no refunds or credits for days missed due to illness, holidays or family vacations. 
 
Miscellaneous rules for Hebrew School 
 
1.         Parents wishing to visit the classrooms must obtain permission from the teacher.  

Teachers are not permitted to converse with parents while the class is in progress.  They 
will be pleased to arrange an appointment or telephone conference. 

2.         Students who wish to bring a guest to school should obtain permission from the teacher. 
3.         Students should be prepared with textbooks, notebook and pen or pencil at each session                  
unless otherwise instructed by the teacher.  All worksheets and class material are to be kept neat 
and organized by placing them in a section binder or folder.   

4.  Parents are to arrange pick up of children on time. 


